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June 2022 

Dear 6th and 11th Grade Families,  

New York State Public Health Law requires that all students who are enrolled in 7th and 12th grade in 

any public, private, or parochial school receive a meningococcal vaccine.   

 

• One dose is required for 7th grade students prior to the start of 7th grade. 

• Two doses are required for 12th grade students prior to the start of 12th grade unless 

the first dose is given at age 16 or after, then only one dose is needed.  

 

Please check with your doctor to see if your child needs the vaccine.  

 

As with other mandated vaccines, the District must exclude students who have not met the State 

requirements for the vaccines. 

 

Please make sure that updated immunization records are sent/faxed to the school nurse as soon as 

possible. Make sure envelopes are clearly addressed to the health office of your child’s respective 

school. 

 

Arlington High School Health Office, 1157 Route 55, LaGrangeville, NY 12540  

Fax: 845-350-4182 

 

  LaGrange Middle School Health Office, 110 Stringham Road, LaGrangeville, NY 12540  

 Fax: 845-350-4160 

 

Union Vale Middle School Health Office, 1657 East Noxon Road, LaGrangeville, NY 12540 

Fax: 845-350-4161 
 

Sincerely, 

 
Jill A. Post 

 

C: Principals 

 School Nurses 


